

December 2, 2022

Henry Wojtaszek, Chief Executive Officer Western Regional Off-Track Betting Corporation 8315 Park Road Batavia, New York 14020

Re: Follow Up to our earlier meeting on October 5th

Dear Mr. Wojtaszek:

I enjoyed meeting with you on October 5th. At that time, you promised to provide a number of pieces of information to us in a timely fashion. I know that you have been corresponding with my Deputy, Dr. Timothy Callan, since our meeting and that you have provided some of the requested information. Tim informs me, though, that we are still waiting on a number of important items.

The ones in which I am most interested in pertain to board member benefits. Specifically, I am looking for the following:

- 1. The total annual cost for health/dental/vision insurance for Directors and retired Directors, as well as the number of each receiving these benefits.
- 2. The requirements (years of service, etc.) for retired Directors to receive such benefits.

Although I am interested in all the information promised us, I would appreciate it if you would prioritize the above. I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Thank you in advance for your anticipated cooperation.

Sincerely,

Kevin R. Hardwick, Ph.D. Erie County Comptroller

JER. Holi

cc: Erie County Legislature Erie County Executive N

Erie County Executive Mark C. Poloncarz, Esq. Erie County Fiscal Stability Authority Francis Warthling, Erie County Director, WROTB Richard D. Bianchi, Chair, WROTB Board of Directors